Montgomery County Council

100 Maryland Ave.

Rockville, MD 20850

Dear Council President Berliner and Councilmembers:

I am writing to you today on behalf of the Silver Spring Arts & Entertainment District Advisory Committee to urge your full support of the proposed budget for the Silver Spring Urban District. The committee agrees we must maintain a clean, safe environment, or our arts and entertainment venues will not continue to thrive.

The UD’s Clean and Safe program has done much to improve the reputation of the Central Business District as a safe and fun destination for all. If the A&E district is to continue to be a success and contribute significant revenues to the county’s general fund, it is vital that we continue to build on the progress that has been made. The addition of the Fillmore is just one great example to add to the A&E district’s story; it demonstrates a real return on the investment of taxpayer dollars.

However, there are new challenges on the horizon that the UD must be prepared to meet. With more than 5,000 new apartment units that are either open or are scheduled to be built in the next few years, we will see the attendant influx of new residents. And the closing of the Sligo Avenue police station at a time when the new library will open and the opening of the Sarbanes Transit Center will certainly bring additional people into the UD. To prepare for and meet these challenges we implore you to ensure that the UD has the resources necessary to address these needs.

We support hiring additional Red Shirt personnel and placing these workers on the county payroll on a permanent basis. 

In addition, there is a need for funding for ongoing maintenance of all the county facilities within the CBD. The deterioration of the civic building and other public facilities demonstrates the need for a custodian and maintenance personnel for the building, and we support funding for these positions.

We believe that a substation and an adequate staff of bike patrol officers, ideally two dozen officers will be needed to maintain adequate police presence in the area. Combined with additional Red Shirts, we can ensure that people will continue to feel comfortable coming to the CBD to enjoy all we have to offer.

Finally, we are acutely aware of plans to vacate county buildings, some of which abut the entrance to the CBD. While not an Urban District budget item, we urge that funding be provided for a green tape development plan to ensure that these buildings are not vacant any longer than absolutely necessary, lest they give a negative impression to visitors as they visit the CBD. 

Of course we are aware of the budget challenges and difficult choices the County Council continues to face. However, research shows that investing in a clean and safe CBD attracts people and their pocketbooks to the many great venues and events held in Urban Districts. By investing now we can avoid jeopardizing what so many have worked so long to achieve. 

Council President Berliner and Council Members, we urge you to continue to invest in Silver Spring and help it reach its full potential as an attraction to thousands of people in the metropolitan area and beyond.

Respectfully yours,

Michael E. Diegel

Chair, Silver Spring Arts & Entertainment District Advisory Committee

